
 
 
 
June 18, 
 
To: Third Generation Partnership Project 
 
Attention:  Prem Sood, Chairman, 3GPP T2 SWG2 

Ian Harris, Chairman, T2 
Dr. Park, Chairman, TSG-T 

 
Regarding: Change request for PCCA +WS46 parameter values. 
 
The PCCA has reviewed the change requests that 3GPP has made in 
documents T2-030152, T2-030153, T2-030154, and T2-030155. These 
are to change +WS46 parameter values as follows: 
 
From: 
 

12 : GSM 
22 : WCDMA 
25 : GPRS 

to: 
12 : GERAN 
22 : UTRAN only 
25 : GERAN and UTRAN 
 

At the May 28 meeting of the PCCA in Redmond, WA, the PCCA voted 
and accepted these changes, and they are now effective as of May 28, 
2003. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Best regards 
 

 
Peter Rysavy 
Chair PCCA Standards and Architecture Committee 


